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INSURANCE 

 

CONSOB: new consultation on distribution of 
complex products to retail clients 

On  29 May 2014, CONSOB launched a new public consultation on the distribution of complex financial 
products vis-à-vis retail clients. 

The Consultation Paper follows two ESMA Opinions, respectively, “MiFID practices for firms selling complex 
products” published on 7 February 2014 and “Good practices for product governance arrangements” 
published on 27 March 2014.  

The consultation document focuses on the definition of “complexity” of a financial product (existence of 
options for clients, terms and conditions and/or mechanisms relating to the underlying performance; 
transparency of the underlying and other dark side of the product; illiquidity or other concerns regarding 
liquidation the investment), and recommends that intermediaries adopt specific safeguards when offering 
these products, to ensure that they are in line with the target client’s profiles and to identify products which are 
not suitable for certain clients. 

CONSOB also recommends that intermediaries avoid distributing certain types of financial products directly to 
retail clients since, due to their very high level of complexity, they may encourage investors to undertake 
undue risks (i.e., financial products arising from the securitization of receivables or other assets, credit-linked 
financial products, certain types of derivatives, etc.). 

Furthermore, CONSOB recommends that financial consulting services are provided before the distribution of 
high complexity services products. 

In conclusion, CONSOB must be informed of intermediaries’ activities in relation to these aspects by means of 
the periodic reports to be sent pursuant to CONSOB Regulation n. 17297 dated 28 April 2010.  
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